EDENTON-CHOWAN BOARD OF EDUCATION
Monday, March 4, 2013, 6:30 pm

Central Office Conference Room

M I N U T E S
The Edenton-Chowan Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, March 4, 2013, 6:30 pm, Central Office Conference Room with the following members present:  Chairman John Guard, Jean Bunch, Gil Burroughs, Ricky Browder, Glorious Elliott, and Gene Jordan.  Others present were: Superintendent Allan Smith, Michelle Maddox, Heather Matthews, Bill Moore, Jim Robison, Becky Bunch, Will Crowe, and Harriet Sawyer.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman John Guard.  The invocation was given by Ricky Browder.

PUBLIC/BOARD DIALOGUE:
None.

REPORT:
1.
2013-2014 Budget.  Superintendent Allan Smith provided an overview of the budget for 2013-2014. The preliminary planning allotment from the state has been received.  The board compared the 2013-2014 planning allotment with the current planning allotment. In the preliminary allotment there is an increase in small county supplemental funding, a decrease in Low Wealth, increase in textbooks, and three less teacher positions. Federal allotments have not been received.  
Dr. Smith reported that he and John Guard met with Speaker Tillis and members of the House to discuss education issues. Items discussed were budgets, discretionary reduction, school calendar, the A-F report card, tenure reform, technology, lottery proceeds, and charter schools/tax credits/vouchers.  (Attachment #1)
2.
Quarterly Board of Education Meeting.  The Board of Education scheduled their Quarterly Meeting for March 18, 2013 to discuss the 2013-2014 Current Expense Budget Request that will be submitted to the County Commission on April 16, 2013. The Board reviewed the budget development timeline.  (Attachment #2)
3.
List of Licensed Personnel Eligible for Career Status.  Michelle Maddox presented the list of licensed personnel eligible for Career Status at the end of the 2012-2013 school year.  Under the provisions of GS115C-325, The Fair Employment and Dismissal Act, SBE Policy TCP-C-004, and Board Policy 5300, the Board of Education is required to vote to award career status or to non-renew the contracts of each eligible employee by the end of the current school year.  Each eligible employee must be notified of the Board’s decision to grant or not grant career status no later than June 15, 2013.  (Attachment #3)
CONSIDER:
1.
Capital Outlay Budget Request.  Dr. Smith updated the Board on the Capital Outlay budget that was presented at the Board of Education Quarterly meeting.  The estimate for tiling outside the entrances at the high school has been changed to show an increase in the original price. The increase in tiling is offset with the decrease in cost for the renovation of the restrooms at the middle school.  Most of the work will be done by our maintenance department. None of the projects have been deleted; actually, we may be able to replace the carpet in a few more classrooms at the elementary schools.  Dr. Smith will present the Capital Outlay Budget to the county commission on Tuesday if approved by the Board.  A motion was made by Gil Burroughs, seconded by Gene Jordan to approve the 2013-2014 Capital Outlay Budget.  (Attachment #4)
2.
Energy Performance Contracting RFP.  Dr. Smith reviewed the costs for the Phase II of the Energy Performance Contracting.  The $38,000 approved by the Board is only for the services provided by Heery in securing an RFP for a firm to conduct the Investment Grade Audit.  The cost does not include the Investment Grade Audit.  The cost of the Investment Grade Audit would be additional $20,000-$40,000.  After discussion from the Board members it was determined that Board members understood there would be additional costs for the Investment Grade Audit.   (Attachment #5)
3.
Discussion on Board of Education Term Length.  The Board discussed the issue of changing from six year terms to four year terms.  The Board of Education addressed the topic of term lengths beginning in October 2012 and voted at the December 3, 2012 with a vote of 6-1 to keep the term length to six years.  The Board looked at advantages and disadvantages of term lengths of six years and four years.  In February the County Commission discussed whether to pursue a vote on recommending to the General Assembly legislation that would reduce the length of terms for the Edenton-Chowan Board of Education from six years to four years.  Superintendent Allan Smith and Board Chair John Guard talked with Representative Bob Steinburg and Senator Clark Jenkins about the Board’s position on the matter.  A letter has been drafted to Representative Steinburg and Senator Jenkins concerning the matter of term lengths. Board of Education members feel that “the issue is not term lengths but the autonomy of an elected body for the governance of their own internal organization.  The Board of Education wishes to maintain a positive working relationship with the Chowan County Commission but in this instance it is clear there has been a egregious overreach of one elected body into the governance of another duly elected board.” 

After discussion, it was the consensus of the Board that governance of an elected body is the issue; the draft letter was deemed as appropriate, the letter states our position as a board and that our representatives should know how the Board feels on this matter; the County Commission and Board of Education need to work together as a team for the community.  Glorious Elliott asked whether our representative contacted the school system with regard to the issue of term length.  Representative Steinburg is our voice in Raleigh.  The Board of Education needs to let Representative Steinburg know the Board’s position on this matter. John Guard stated that during a recent conversation with Representative Steinburg he told him that he was opposed to six year term length.

The Board would like to be informed of the progress of any legislation that would reduce the length of terms from six to four years.


A motion was made by Ricky Browder, seconded by Glorious Elliott to approve the draft letter that was presented to be sent to Representative Bob Steinburg, Senator Clark Jenkins, and the North Carolina School Boards Association that is endorsed by all Board members.  The motion passed unanimously.    (Attachment #6)
APPROVE:
A motion was made by Gil Burroughs, seconded by Gene Jordan to approve the following items by consent agenda:

1.
Minutes

2.
Personnel  (Attachment #7)

3
Financial Report  (Attachment #8)
4.
Overnight Trips (Attachment #9)

BOARD MEMBERS REPORTS/REMARKS:
Board member Ricky Browder commented that the North Carolina School Boards Association had requested that Board of Education approve a Resolution in opposition of legislation being passed that would enable County Commissions to transfer school property transfer from local school boards.
A resolution will be presented at the March 18, 2013 quarterly in opposition to school property transfer from local school boards to county commissioners.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.





Respectfully submitted,





John E. Guard, Chairman





Allan T. Smith, Secretary

